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SUBJECT/TITLE
State, local employee retirement

SPONSOR
Rep. Arnold Simpson

MANDATE SUMMARY

Unit of Government:
X
City;
X
County;
X
Urban County Government

Program/

Office(s) Impacted:
 City and county government

Requirement:
X
Mandatory

Optional

Effect on

Powers & Duties
X
Modifies Existing

Adds New

Eliminates Existing

PURPOSE/MECHANICS

HB 674 would allow retiring nonhazardous County Employee Retirement System and Kentucky Employee Retirement System employees to base final compensation on the high three years rather than the high five.  It also would change the time period in high-three calculation for hazardous final compensation.

FISCAL EXPLANATION/BILL PROVISIONS
ESTIMATED COST

The potential fiscal impact of HB 674 on local governments is restricted to its impact upon the retirement cycle of local government employees.  The measure would allow retiring CERS employees to base final retirement compensation on the high three years instead of the current five, producing an increase in an employee's retirement pay.  This change does not affect the age or years of experience that a local government employee would need to be eligible for retirement.

It is unknown what impact this change in calculations would have in prompting eligible local government employees to retire.  A state Personnel Cabinet analysis estimated that, for state employees, using the high three instead of the high five calculation would increase retirement pay by 6 1/2 percent.  Perhaps that estimate also could be applied to local government employees.

There are about 75,000 active CERS members (including classified school employees) and another 22,600 who are "inactive" or who are not contributing currently.  About 4,000 KERS, CERS and state police retirement system employees retired in FY 1998-99 after the 1998 legislative changes; over half of that number was made up of CERS employees.  The 4,000 retirements represented a 45 percent increase over the previous fiscal year.

In most cases, a replacement employee will be hired or promoted from within for less salary than a local government employee who is retiring after many years on the job.  That could be viewed as a savings.  But personnel hiring does carry costs.  For example, in Jefferson County, which has about 2,700 employees, there may be newspaper advertising or posting costs to publicize the position, the time involved in reviewing and screening applications, testing and interviewing applicants, and making the final departmental selection, which Jefferson Fiscal Court approves.  There also are varying amounts of training costs after the employee is hired.

DATA SOURCE(S)
LRC staff; state retirement officials; Jefferson County officials
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